Minutes of the General Education Committee

Friday, September 30th, 2011, 12:00-1:00

Fenton 2157
Present:  Andrea Zevenbergen (Chair), Steven Fabian (Secretary), Dawn Eckenrode, Ingrid Johnson-Robledo, Laura Koepke, Sherri Mason, Todd Proffitt, Guangyu Tan, Taihyeup Yi

1. Welcome

· Chair welcomed everyone at noon.

2. Approval of Agenda

· Hearing no objections, the agenda for September 30th was approved.

3. Approval of Minutes from Sept. 23rd, 2011

· Hearing no objections, the minutes for September 23rd were approved.

4. Announcements

· Chair announced that the GenEd revision task force has been selected.  While the campus has yet to be informed, letters were sent this morning to the successful candidates.  Nobody from the School of Business applied to the task force.  Eight people were selected and Jan McVicker will chair.  They are charged with providing a proposal for GenEd revision to the Senate by February 2012.  There is still no word about Fredonia’s new GenEd vision statement and who will develop this.
· Chair announced that there were limitations to the selection of sandwiches available for the once-a-month catered lunches.  Committee agreed to select chicken salad and hummus as sandwich options.
· Chair reminded committee that there was no meeting next week on account of Fall Break.  The main agenda item for the next meeting two weeks from now will be reviewing the courses submitted for approval for the Oral Communication category.

5. Update on 2011-2012 General Education category assessments

· Chair announced that she has met with all four liaisons who have volunteered for this cycle’s assessment subcommittees.  Liaisons agreed that they would form the subcommittees (to the best of their abilities) by the next GenEd meeting two weeks from today.

6. Continued review of documents related to assessment policies and procedures for General Education

· Chair discussed with committee ways to improve and revise the policies and procedures manual.  With regards to point #3 in the manual, it was agreed that, while assessment subcommittees would first consult with previous assessment reports before engaging with the current assessment, it was recommended to change the way assessment has been conducted.  Instructions for this would be incorporated into point #4.

· Proffitt remarked that previous assessment reports need to be placed in one spot on the GenEd website (vs. ANGEL) to facilitate access.  Committee also agreed that hard copies of final reports were no longer necessary with regards to distribution.
· It was recommended to change the time commitment of subcommittee members from two years to three semesters (i.e. Spring/Fall/Spring).
· Committee agreed that final reports must be distributed to all relevant faculty in order to close the loop.  The issue was raised about how the GenEd Committee should follow up regarding the final reports that were distributed to faculty:  how do we note whether improvements, as recommended by the assessment final reports, are being acknowledged?  Committee agreed that departmental chairs should note feedback regarding assessment in a report (i.e. annual reports by Arts & Sciences).  These (annual) reports need to be reviewed by the GenEd Committee in time for the next cycle.
· Committee agreed that there should not be open forums in the spring inviting faculty and students to discuss ways to improve and revise GenEd assessment due to apathy; instead, this process can be more efficiently handled through other methods, such as at the Senate.
· Chair concluded the discussion on the policies and procedures issue by stating she will edit and revise it for future examination.
7. Adjourn
· Committee adjourned at 12:50pm.

